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HAMLETS 
The monthly meeting of the Parish Council was held on Wednesday 16th July 2025. Attended by: Cllrs. J Hobbs 

(Chair) J Phipps, N Steer, J Payne, G Worden, R Savage, C Myers, J Amos-Yeo, & the Clerk – S Rosser. 

Apologies were received and accepted from S Tilbey & Cornwall Councillor F Emery. Three members of the 

public also attended.  

A written report was read by the Clerk from Cornwall Councillor Faye Emery – this can be found in full in the 

draft minutes on the website.  

The usual maintenance matters were covered. A footpath report had been received by a member of the public 

regarding Hackmarsh to Marsland Water – this was investigated by Cllr. Steer. The usual maintenance checks of 

the trees, playpark, overall grounds, and fitness equipment were checked and signed off.  

There will be an opening event for the new facilities on Sunday 7th September between 2pm & 5pm. Please 

keep an eye on the website and Facebook pages for more details as and when available. Everything is coming 

together now and bookings will soon be able to be made to hire the games court and equipment.  

The new ‘Hawker Country’ sign has also been installed. An editorial piece written by Alan Rowland has been 

sent photos to the local Bude & Stratton post for publication.  

A consultation is being published on new 20mph speed limits – there are two consultations for Morwenstow. 

These are Shop and Woodford. Please look on the website or Facebook for more information.  

Two planning applications were considered: PA25/03837 Listed Building Consent for: - New timber door to 

existing open porch - Lower Cory Morwenstow Bude Cornwall EX23 9ST. MPC Comments: Morwenstow 

Parish Council have no objections to this application. PA25/04087|Porch extension, rendering of West gable, 

and extension/conversion of attached garage to form annexe - The Granary Eastcott Bude Cornwall EX23 9PL. 

MPC Comments: Morwenstow Parish Council would like to support the application.  

Please see the draft minutes in full on the website for further details.  

The next regular Parish Council meeting will be held on Wednesday 17th September 2025 at 7:30pm.  

 

All are welcome to the meetings.    Sheridon Rosser (Mrs), Clerk to the Parish Council.  

 



Page 2 

 

 

JUNE RAINFALL 

 

   Killarney – John Jukes recorded:  121mm or 4.76 ins 

         

        

   Duckpool Cottage – Jen Ash recorded:  79mm or 3.11 ins 

         

       

   Lopthorne – David Manfield recorded: 105mm or 4.13 ins  

         

      

   Tor View – Ken Boundy recorded:  94.5mm or 3.71 ins 

          

     

   Cornakey – Sue Causey recorded:  111mm or 4.13 ins  

      

 

 

Did you know? 

You can report many things directly online to Cornwall Council.  It is particularly helpful if 

you can report road issues on here, this will trigger a quick assessment for any repairs from 

Cornwall Council.  

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/report-something/  
 

 

Hedge trimming: 
 
For anyone with overgrown hedges that impede vision -please address this with utmost 
importance.  
 
Information below is taken from Cornwall Councils website:  
- Landowners may cut the verge as well as their hedges. Individuals also cut verges in the 
vicinity of their properties for aesthetic purposes. 
- Hedge growth or trees on properties next to the highway is generally the responsibility of the 
landowner. 
- We recommend that regular maintenance of hedgerows is undertaken. 
- Regular maintenance prevents side growth and low-lying branches extending into the road. 
Landowners must take reasonable care to ensure that trees within falling distance of the 
highway are safe. 
 
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/transport-parking-and-streets/roads-highways-and-
pavements/report-a-problem-with-a-road-or-pavement/verge-maintenance/#landowner 

 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/report-something/
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CHURCH SERVICES FOR AUGUST/SEPTEMBER 2025 

 
Morwenstow Parish Church 

 
August 

Sunday 3rd     9.30am  Rev Teresa Folland   

Sunday 10th 11.00am  Family Service Richard Painter & Shorne Tilbey 

Sunday 17th    3.00pm  Hawker Sesquicentennial – Rev Teresa Folland & Bishop David 

Sunday 24th   3.00pm  Evensong – Richard Painter 

Sunday 31st  10.00am  Benefice Service at Stratton 

  

September 

Sunday 7th  9.30am  Holy Communion 

Sunday 14th  11.00am  Family Service – Richard Painter & Shorne Tilbey 

Sunday 21st  9.30am   Holy Communion 

Sunday 28th  3.00pm  Evenson – Richard Painter 

   

      

Woodford Methodist Chapel 
 

August 

Sunday 3rd      11.00am  LA  

Sunday 10th  11.00am  LA 

Sunday 17th  11.00am  Clive Smale 

Sunday 24th    11.00am  LA 

Sunday 31st   11.00am  Barry Bryne 

 

September 

Sunday 7th  11.00am  Holy Communion – Rev Graham Slingo 

Sunday 14th  11.00am  Paul Wreyford 

Sunday 21st   11.00am  LA 

Sunday 28th   11.00am  Barry Bryne 

 

Coffee Mornings – Wednesday 6th August & 3rd September 10.00am – 12.00pm. All welcome. 

 

Woodford Chapel Sausage Sizzles – Tuesday 12th & 19th August at Duckpool Beach, 11am – 3pm. Look 

forward to seeing you. 

 

Morwenstow Methodist Church – Shop Chapel 
 

August 

Sunday 3rd    11.00am  Service led by Mrs Pam Colwill   

Sunday 10th  11.00am  Communion Service with Rev Meg Slingo  

Sunday 17th    11.00am  Service led by Mr Albert Sloman 

Sunday 24th     11.00am  Service led my Merrytones 

Sunday 31st  11.00am  Service led by Rev Richard Ward-Smith 

 

September 

Sunday 7th  11.00am  Service led by Merrytones 

Sunday 14th  11.00am  Service led by Merrytones 

Sunday 21st  11.00am  Service led by Mrs Lorna Bowden 

Sunday 28th  11.00am  Harvest Festival led by Rev Richard Ward-Smith followed by a Harvest   

   Celebration Lunch   

 

Merrytone services are led by the congregation and include hymns, readings, recitals, and songs by the Merrytones  
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A date for your calendar. We are holding the Morwenstow Ceilidh/Barn Dance again this year Saturday 15th November 
2025. See the poster for details. This year we are fundraising for the replacement equipment for the Morwenstow AED’s 
(Automated Electronic Defibrillators).  
 
This year so far, I have asked the MUC to fund:- 
 
6 x Pad Sets for the AED's in Gooseham, Woolley, The Bush Inn at a cost of £59 each = £354 + postage. 
1 Starter Kit - at £10 
2 sets of Pads for the Shop AED = £141 
 
The pads expire approximately every 2 1/2 years. 
 
If the pads & a starter kit are used in an emergency they also have to be replaced. 
 
About every 4 years the batteries have to be replaced (sooner if the AED is used) and a replacement is £205 to £324 + 
postage. 
 
So, the MUC funds will soon be depleted if no fundraising happens for the Charity. 

 

 
  

 

 
Page 5 



 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- --- 

 

 

 
Page 6 



 

 
 



Page 7 

 

 

 
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Page 8 



 
 

 

 

 

 
Page 9 



 

 
 

Page 10 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

St Marks Nursery 

Our Nursery at St Marks promotes inclusion by getting to know each child and their family, 

fostering positive relationships. Our Nursery children are involved in every aspect of school 

life – from forest school to lunch with their older peers and collective worship each morning. 

We have a safe, stimulating environment, based in a purpose-built eco-friendly building on 

the school grounds which fosters a love of learning. Our extensive outdoor space is perfect 

for building the foundations of gross and fine motor skills which aide lifelong learning. Oracy 

and a love of stories is at the heart of learning through play at St Marks. Come and have a 

look around our excellent provision! Email stmarks@lapsw.org or telephone 01288 331395 

to book an appointment.  
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EDITORIAL 
 

Email your articles to – jsphippsmpc@hotmail.com 

 

The latest date for copy is the 25th of the month preceding publication 

 

The Editor is not responsible for the views and comments of contributors 

and reserves the right to edit any article if necessary 

 

 

If you wish to contact the Chairman of the Parish Council on any matter, please telephone Jonathan Hobbs on 

(01288) 331236 

 

USEFUL DATES 
Rubbish & Recycling collections – Rubbish – Thursday 14th & 28th Aug and 11th & 25th Sept 

Recycling – Thursday 7th & 21st Aug and 4th & 18th Sept 

Food Waste collection every Thursday 

Parish Council – 3rd Wednesday (except Aug & Dec) 

(1st Wednesday – additional planning meeting if required) 

Post Office – Thursdays 11.00am – 1.00pm 

 

 Calendar of Events  
Date Event Organisation 

   

   

Saturday 16th & Sunday 17th 

August 

Hawker 150th Anniversary  

 

 

Saturday 18th October Big Breakfast Community Centre 

Saturday 15th November Ceilidh Morwenstow United Charities 

 

 

 


